


  

Hector Perea moved to approve the February 16, 2016 Finance Committee Meeting Minutes as 

presented.  

Joseph Sandoval-Rios seconded the motion.  

VOTE ON THE MOTION:  3-0-2   MOTION PASSED. 

 



  

Ms. Busalacchi noted that in the past that was not an issue because above the bowling lanes was the 

food court and there was so much noise in the food court, the bowling center noise travelling up was 

not an issue.  Ms. Busalacchi went on to explain that now there are offices and meeting rooms above 

the Bowling Center.  To reduce the noise from the Bowling Center the Student Union has been 

advised to install sound mitigation materials which are spacers in the lanes.  To install these spacers 

requires that the tops of the lanes be removed, install the spacers, and reapply the lanes.  The cost for 

this process is an additional $209,000.00.   

Ms. Busalacchi also noted that another issue was discovered.  It is the absence of the pinsetter safety 

guards to each lane to ensure that no one gets injured.  This will help to minimize pin chasers or 

mechanics working in the back from getting injured.  This is not a requirement in the US however if 

they are not installed and someone gets hurt it would be a huge liability for the Student Union.  The 

cost for this process is an additional $61,165.00.   

Ms. Busalacchi noted that the Student Union is asking



  


